TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMITTEE REGULAR MEETING JANUARY 9, 2012

The Traffic Safety Committee meeting of Monday, January 9, 2012 was called to order at 6:01 p.m. in the Sunnycrest Conference Room of the Town Offices, 268B Mammoth Rd, Londonderry NH.

PRESENT: Chairman Robert Ramsay, Captain Gerard Dussault for Police Chief William Hart, Town Manager David Caron, Public Works Director Janusz Czyzowski, and Fire Chief Kevin MacCaffrie. ABSENT: School Superintendent Nathan Greenberg and Town Councilor Sean O'Keefe

Press:

PUBLIC COMMENT

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion made by Chief MacCaffrie to approve minutes of the April 4, 2011 and October 17, 2011 meetings.

Seconded by Town Manager Caron

4-0-1

NEW BUSINESS

Sandstone Circle – Fire Chief MacCaffrie advised the committee that he received the paperwork for the fire lane on Sandstone Circle. He cannot find paperwork to back up his request that Sandstone Circle belongs to and is maintained by the Town. Public Works Czyzowski advised him that the Town has building plans showing this to be true.

RT 102 @ Londonderry Rd – Mr. Ramsay advised the committee that he received a call from David Genaski regarding crossing Rt 102 @ Londonderry Road, traffic is busy and hard to cross wanted a crosswalk there. He started crossing a little further down Rt 102 and it is working out better for him. All set at this time.

OLD BUSINESS

None None

ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Public Works Director Czyzowski to adjourn at 6:08 p.m. Seconded by Fire Chief MacCaffrie 5-0-0

Next Meeting is: April 2, 2012 @ 6:00 pm.

Notes by:

Suzanne J. Hebert

Date:

January 9, 2012

Minutes typed by:

Suzanne J. Hebert

Date:

January 10, 2012

Approved:

Traffic Safety Committee

Date:

April 2, 2012